New York
Greetings from New York.  I hope everyone is doing well.  I hope that you are all getting out there and shooting plenty of registered targets.
We are sorry to say that two New York Shooters have passed away recently.  The two are Joe Caterino and Donde Fabailli.
Joe Caterino of Saratoga Springs, New York, passed away on February 13, 2024, at the age of 98.  Joe started registering targets in 1973.  During his career, Joe registered 212,750 singles, 149,475 handicap, and 106,450 doubles targets.  Joe was standing on the 23-yard line.  Joe became a member of the New York State ATA Hall of Fame, being inducted in 1997 and was on the Board of Directors for many years.  Joe was a veteran of the United States Marine Corps serving during World War II.  He received the Purple Heart for his actions during the war.  Besides trapshooting, Joe loved to hunt and play golf.  All of us on the Board of Directors of the New York State ATA want to wish our deepest sympathies to Joe’s Family on his passing.
Donde Fabailli of Grand Island, New York, passed away at the age of 61 on March 26, 2024.  Donde was a member of Sheridan Transit Gun Club on Grand Island.  Donde started registering targets in 2010.  During his career, Donde registered 18,200 singles, 2,800 handicap, and 800 doubles targets.  Donde was standing on the 19-yard line.  The Board of Directors of the New York State ATA wish to express our deepest sympathies to Donde’s wife Laurie and his entire family on his passing.
Some target achievements to mention.  Donald “Scotty” Grossman has totaled 100,000 combined registered targets.  Heidi Womer has shot 50,000 singles targets.  Finally, David Kestler has shot 25,000 handicap targets.  Congratulations, and keep registering those targets.
As I stated in a past article, Richburg Rod and Gun Club used lime green targets for their registered shoot on Saturday, April 20, 2024.  This was preparation for the Empire Grand American in Cicero in May, where lime green targets will be used.  Over 11,000 targets were thrown.  This is quite a success for the Club, especially being only a two-trap club.  Excellent.
Please remember that the New York State Shoot this year will be held from Wednesday, June 26, 2024, to Sunday, June 30, 2024. This is a change because the State Shoot is normally held in July.  No programs will be mailed out.  The program will be posted online at:  www.nysata.com.
If anyone wishes to have something written in one of these articles, please feel free to contact me by phone at 585-519-9543 or email me at Trapshooterdavec@yahoo.com.  Please stay healthy, safe, and in good spirits.  May God bless you all.	
					Dave Cichelli
					New York State ATA Delegate		
